
Dear Brothers, 

I hope you are well and having a very blessed 2024, enjoying the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ.

It is incomprehensible to the human mind that we can be complete in Christ and that, to him who believes in the Savior, God 
gives eternal life.  It is incomprehensible to us as sinners, and so it produces in us eternal praise.

I will tell you about the work that God is doing in our so-called red zone (deep interior of Uruguay, Brazil, and Argentina).  With 
few exceptions, there are no churches that preach the pure Gospel.

Looking with spiritual eyes, what God is doing in the red zone is very great. We already have three projects that we are doing 
together with my family, brothers, and workers.  We are ministering in Artigas, Uruguay, in Rivera, Uruguay, and in Mercedes 
Corrientes, Argentina. 

Josias is the pastor in Mercedes. He has a nice group of contacts there, for which we thank God.  
He is also dedicated to preaching full time. He works hard all day with a lot of responsibilities. 
We give glory to God for Pastor Josias and the workers who help him.

Joao is now traveling through towns in the red zone in a missionary work that I will not tell 
about now because the letter would be too long. I will let him give the details in a future letter. I 
will only tell you that his gift as an evangelist makes us praise God.

María and I are doing well, and in this I give glory to God.  Since the last time I wrote to you, we 
have been preaching in Corrientes, in Mercedes twice, in Artigas twice, and every weekend in Rivera, 
Uruguay.  Our ability to do this is due to the generosity of brothers who gave us the funds to buy a 
car that runs well.  We have had one car accident while traveling to preach in a town.  We collided 
with a tremendous wild boar that ran out onto the road.  I was traveling at about 110 kilometers per 
hour (about 70 mph).  I had to take a dangerous turn, and I hit my head.  The alignment of the car 
was damaged, but I was able to get to the city where I was going, by the grace of God.  We thank God 
for our safety, as the accident could have been very serious.  It is not the first time that we have been 
in imminent danger on our journeys.  We thank God for his protection as we travel.

As a family, we have many contacts who are very interested in 
the Gospel.  Please pray for Daniel, a young man who may have 

already received Christ, whom Joao teaches weekly. Some of Daniel’s relatives, his parents and 
grandmother, were saved through our ministry many years ago.  Maria and I are also visiting a 
family, with whom we spent the New Year singing hymns, preaching, and in fellowship.  Every 
week, they call us to come to their home.  They appreciate the visits very much. We have other 
contacts, but space does not allow us to share them all. I will tell you more in my next letter.

Thank you very much for your enormous help to our ministry and to the brothers who work 
with us in the ministry here.  A huge hug of Christian love to you, for whom we pray without 
ceasing.  We also send our greetings to your families and church, and to our dear fellow 
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missionaries.

I ask for prayer for my wife Maria’s brother, who is a missionary and married to my sister.  His name is 
José.  He is in a difficult situation because he has cancer. Thank you very much for praying for him and 
for his family. On January 16, he left for Buenos Aires, Argentina, to undergo surgery. By the grace of 
God, we went to see him.  He is now in Corrientes. 

Thank you again for your prayers and support.  May God bless you.

Your fellow-servant, 

Anibal Fornazarich
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